
 

CITY OF FALLON 

REQUEST FOR COUNCIL ACTION  
 

DATE SUBMITTED: August 31, 2023 

AGENDA DATE: September 5, 2023 

TO: The Honorable City Council 

FROM: Brian Byrd, Public Works Director 

AGENDA ITEM 

TITLE: 

Consideration and possible action to approve a construction contract with 

Hat Creek Construction & Materials Inc., of Berney, CA, in order to 

complete the Court Street Rehabilitation project, PWP-CH-2023-367, in the 

amount of One Million Three Hundred Ninety-Seven Thousand Dollars 

($1,397,000). (For possible action) 

TYPE OF ACTION REQUESTED: 

☐ Resolution ☐ Ordinance 

☒ Formal Action/Motion ☐ Other – Discussion Only 

 

RECOMMENDED COUNCIL ACTION: Motion to approve a construction contract with Hat Creek 

Construction & Materials Inc., of Berney, CA, in order to complete the Court Street Rehabilitation 

project, PWP-CH-2023-367, in the amount of One Million Three Hundred Ninety-Seven Thousand 

Dollars ($1,397,000). (For possible action) 

 

DISCUSSION: Upon approval, the project would allow for the reconstruction of portions of Court 

Street from South East Street to South Nevada Street.  Limits of construction are further described in the 

attached documents.  The project generally includes: Demolition and removal of the existing roadway, 

landscaping, paving, sanitary sewer, storm drains, and waterlines.  Construction elements of the project 

include:  The installation of curb, gutter, sidewalk, paving, sanitary sewer, street lighting, storm drain 

manholes, on-street parking, and landscaping improvements.   

 

BACKGROUND: In accordance with NRS Section 338.1385, the City of Fallon advertised the Court 

Street Reconstruction project (PWP CH-2023-367) on May 19, 2023. A pre-bid meeting was held at 55 

West Williams Avenue on May 25, 2023. No bids were received on the date of the bid opening on June 

8, 2023. 

 

In response to no bids being received on June 8, 2023, the City published a public notice on July 21, 

2023 and August 4, 2023 stating that no bids were received and that the contract may be let without 

further bidding.  

 



In response to the July 21, 2023 public notice, Hat Creek Construction & Materials responded on August 

4, 2023 with a bid amount of $1,397,000.   

 

FISCAL IMPACT: $1,397,000 

FUNDING SOURCES: City of Fallon Enterprise Funds $991,955 CDBG $405,045 

PREPARED BY: Brian Byrd, Director of Public Works 

DATE: September 1, 2023 

TO BE PRESENTED TO THE COUNCIL BY: Brian Byrd 

 


